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Sept. 20, 2022
Via Microsoft Teams, 3:00-5:00 pm


Present: Ben Moulton, David Frame, Dianne McAdams-Jones, Jaden Muir, John Hunt, Jon Anderson, Jonathan Allred, Kathren Brown, Laura Ricaldi, Sam Gedeborg, Sandie Waters, Skyler Simmons, Wayne Vaught, Wioleta Fedeczko

Excused or Absent: Hilary Hungerford

Guests: 

Call to order – Wioleta Fedeczko called at 3:02 pm 

PROVOST 

Wayne Vaught
· Nothing really to cover today; the Town Halls will cover it. 

Kat Brown
· RTP: looks like just about everyone has turned in their portfolios. A few faculty have decided not to submit those. For some of them it’s their terminal year. We want to recognize they’ve put in a lot of time and help them to make sure that they land on their feet. We’ve had a few extensions due to family emergencies and serious accidents. Overall, it looks like we will have 30-32 going up for tenure and about that many going up for midterm. We don’t know how many are going up for rank advancement.  We certainly want to reach out to our best faculty and give them the guidance they need early.
· David Frame: It’s moving in the right direction. It may not be perfect, but we have made great strides this year.
· Kat: Brian, Laurie and Wioleta have done an amazing job with this.
· Wioleta: This work has been very fulfilling because it makes a difference in personal lives as they go through this stressful thing.
· Kat: Many going to trainings don’t feel comfortable going to their RTP committees, so they have been going to Wioleta and Laurie for advice.

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE
· The student senators are pursing an event for each college.
· October 18th is a scholarship forum for students who have questions on scholarships.
· We’ve locked in a time for President Tuminez to speak with the students.	
· Battle of the Colleges: The spirit is to unify people, not create division. Are there any stressors or concerns that we should be aware of? Bring this up in FS next week. We want to acknowledge if the faculty have any concerns and get their feedback.
· Wioleta: Ask the faculty what their involvement will be. How do they see themselves participating?



FACULTY SENATE PRESIDENT
Wioleta Fedeczko is filling in for Hilary Hungerford
· Wioleta sat in on a commencement speaker meeting last Friday and they want 3 names from the Faculty Senate by tomorrow.
· Deb Holland, United States Secretary of the Interior
· Laura Ricaldi: Eric Thomas, Les Brown 
· David Frame: Janet Napolitano
· Dianne: Keisha Lance Bottoms
· Sandie: Stacey Abrams
· Send Wioleta possible names by tomorrow morning
· Carnegie Classification of Community Engagement: we need to get this done by the students. We need to figure out how to do this survey and which course it’s attached to. We talked about how to get the faculty to opt out as an assignment in the Canvas course. Last year we weren’t comfortable with this. We are trying to figure out how to get this to go out and still get enough contribution from students.  How did they survey students before? This needs to be addressed in Senate.
· Sam Gedeborg: Here are the recommendations we want (best way to approach this). You can either opt out or opt in. You would have to do it by a CRN number. The biggest concern that could arise is that it could happen without faculty knowing. This is our opportunity to get it out in the best possible way we can. Let us know what you want from us. What we want is the compromise that will make everyone happy.
· What type of response rate do they need to make the certifying body happy? There needs to be some sort of request to seriously consider it and not just turn it off because you don’t want to participate. If we don’t get a good sampling of the students, it could be turned down again. It will look like we don’t care about it because we aren’t allowing the survey to happen. How prepared will students be prepared for this survey? Do we have student government talk about this before the students? Even if the opt out is a good option, we may not get a good sample if too many opt out.
· Faculty and students need to understand why this designation is beneficial to us and why we need to keep it. The discussion on why it matters is crucial.
· Have the powers that be to take some time to create a historical document as to why this is needed and why we should opt in and how this process should go. As a Faculty Fenate we said we didn’t want this to go forward and now it’s going forward. More background knowledge would help us understand.
· Dianne McAdams-Jones would like about 10 minutes each ExCo meeting to talk about EDI. Maybe 3 minutes in Senate.
· We need to make sure policies keep going forward, especially in the 600s. The next big one we are trying to get through is to finish drafting the rank policy. It’s difficult to ask departments to create rank criteria when we don’t have a clear, updated policy.
· 649: This one is the new faculty remediation or sanctions. It doesn’t need to be addressed by the RTP committee. Wayne wants to know from the various committees what the benchmark universities are and where the information is coming from. He basically wants the footnotes.
· Christina Baum from the Digital Transformation Office would like to speak to Faculty Senate. It will be more of what their plans on and how they can help. There is a lot of faculty that may not understand what this office is doing and what their plans are.
· There is a rule in place that if it’s a presentation, Faculty Senate isn’t interested. They were inundated with presentations. If they are looking for feedback, they can channel it through David Frame. There needs to be some call to action. Trying to get interaction is better than just PowerPoints being presented. 	
· David Frame will be happy to be the representative for this.
· RTP criteria templates: Faculty are struggling getting their criteria approved. Academic Affairs is working closely with the departments, but a lot of them are asking for a template. Last time we agreed it should be Jon Hunt and his team to create that template. There has been a request that the RTP criteria should look the same or have similar formatting. We should create a template for what the content it and what the document looks like. Should we bring this up in Faculty Senate?
· John Hunt will lead this discussion in Faculty Senate in a month.

STANDING COMMITTEES
· Special Assignments & Investigations: Laura Ricaldi: Compensation committee: we have been gathering zip codes and compensation and talking to people, gathering information.
· Kat Brown: Each classification has a specific zip code. We are consistent with the rest of the US. They have been sent directly to the deans and the department chairs. They have directions from HR on how to evaluate the zip codes to make sure these are updated. When HR is looking at compensation in March, no one is below the zip code they are teaching. The only thing to avoid is shopping for a zip code. If the chairs aren’t talking about a zip code, pressure them. Make sure people are in the right place.
· Service & Elections: Sandie Waters: The JEDI committee was disbanded and service letters were sent out to them.  
· Curriculum: Ben Moulton: We are in full swing. We have hundreds of courses and programs and looking at it. We are in the process of hiring a new curriculum manager to replace Sabine Bernini.
· Retention, Tenure, Promotions & Appeals: John Hunt: I will be meeting with Policy Writing this Friday to talk about 632. Next ExCo we can talk about 649 and where it should be housed.
· Advancement of Teaching: Jonathan Allred: The Committee has been told that Wioleta and Hilary will be reaching out to them about being part of the SRI committee. Jonathan sent out names to them. There is a check list that exists that they want to make updated and usable. For Faculty Senate, we would like to have them look at it and see if there is any suggested information. They would like it updated and ready to use by the end of October. Faculty Senate can share a statement or if they have a strong opinion. If Faculty Senate doesn’t care, the committee will go ahead and create a starting point. Wioleta will include the link in the agenda.

SENATE AGENDA
· Wioleta took notes on everything and will work with Hilary on the agenda. They will share the agenda after that.

GOOD OF THE ORDER:
· Dianne: Thank you for the support of the courses this past summer. 
· Wioleta:  If we care about things like the environment and JEDI, why aren’t we requiring something like this for tenure? It’s exciting to think about how UVU is thinking about DEI issues.

Session adjourned at 4:40 pm
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